MINUTES OF THE METRO COUNCIL
September 23, 1993
Council Chamber
Councilors Present: Presiding Officer Wyers, Deputy Presiding Officer Roger Buchanan, Richard
Devhin, Mike Gates. Sandi Hansen, Jon Kvistad, Ruth McFarland, Susan
Mclain, Terry Moore, George Van Bergen and Ed Washinglon
Councilors Excused: Jim Gardner and Rod Monroe
Also Present: Executive Officer Rena Cusma
Presiding Otficer Wyers called the regular meeting to order at 4:01 p.m.
L INTRODUCTIONS

Councilor Buchanan introduced Sausan Maknay, Department of Social Services, Iman. Jordan, visitor to the
United States for the purposes of observing and studying government.

h) ! TION ; N NON-AGEN
2.1 Repon from the Port of Porland - Plans for Intenmnodal Transportation and Land Usc

Canceled; deferred to consideration by the Planning Committee at a future meeting.
3. EXECUTIVE QFFICER CQMMUNICATIONS
None.

3] Follow-up Presentation to the Council on CMAQ Projects List

Presiding Officer Wyers announced Agenda ltem No. 3.1 had been moved to the “Councilor Communications
and Commuttee Reports”™ agenda item at the end of this meeting.

s NSEN N

31 Minutes of Sepiember 9, 1993

Mononp: Councilor Kvistad moved, seconded by Councilor Hansen. for adoption of the Consent
Agenda.

VYoie:  Councilors Buchanan. Devhin, Gates. Hansen, Kvistad, McFarland, Van Bergen, Washington and
Wyers voted ave. Councilors Gardner, Mclain, Monroe and Moore were absent.  The vote was
unammous and the Consent Agenda was adopied.

0 0 NC

The Clerk read the ordinance for a first time by title only.
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Presiding Officer Wyers announced Ordinance No. 93-513 had been referred to the Solid Waste Commuttee for
consideration.

z RESOLUTIONS

21 Resolution No. 93-1844, For the Purpose of Stating [ntent to Submit to the Voters the Question of a
General Obligauon Bopd Indebiedness for a Regional System of Greenspaces

Main Mouop:  Councilor Devlin moved, seconded by Councilor Hansen, for adoption of Resolution No. 93-
1844.

Councilor Devlin gave the Governmental Affairs Committee’s report and recommendations. He explained the
resolution set a date, or range of dates for Metro to secure a second vote on the Greenspaces bond measure.

He said potential dates included March, May. September and November. He said the resolution also set a
potential amount for the bond to range from $135 to 175 million. He said the resolution directed Planning staff
to retum to the Council with specific recommendations on these and other options. He said the Greenspaces
Masterplan directed that a portion of funding go to “local share™ so that local jurisdictions could implement
Greenspaces Program planning and implementation also.

Presiding Officer Wyers opened the public hearing

Mike Houck. Urban Sireams Council, urged the Council to adopt Resolution No. 93-1844 and Agenda liem No.
7.8, Resolunon No. 93-1832.

Presiding Officer recessed the public heaning and noted Linda Marshall-Chao, Tax Study Committee vice charr.,
was available 10 brief the Council at this time.

4 OTHER BUSINESS

41 Mudy Co fi

Ms. Marshall-Chao briefed the Council on the Tax Study Commatiee’s activities to-date. Craig Prosser,
Financial Planming Manager. discussed when and where the Tax Study Commutee would hold its public
hearings 1n the three counties.  The Council and Ms. Marshall-Chao bnefly discussed the issues further

11 Resolyyon No, 931844, Fo v stion of a

wmmmwmm (Continued)

Presiding Officer Wyers re-opened the public hearing.

James Dalton. Friends of Newell Creek Canyon, 13879 S. Holcomb Boulevard, Oregon City, urged the Council
o adopt Resolution No. 93-1844.

Richard Mcyer. Portland Audubon Society, S151 NW Comell, Ponland. said he served on the Greenspaces
Policy Advisory Commitice and urged the Council o adopt Resolution No. 93-1844. He said professional help
on the campaign would greatly assist cfforts to get 2 bond measure adopted.  He said efforts on the previous
campaign had been 100 “grass roots.”
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Barbara Stross. Friends of Baich Creck, 1716 SE 24th, Portland, said she taught at the Metropolitan Learning
Center (MLC). She said Metro should move fast to acquire green spaces. She said she worked on mapping
wetlands last year and actually saw hulldozers stopping at the edge of the areas she was mapping. She said her
students at MLC had cxpressed willingness 10 be taxed in the future to preserve green spaces.

Jenny Jenkins, MLC student, 2033 NW Glisan, urged the Council to adopt Resolution No. 93-1844.

John Alland. Southwest Neighborhood Information, 7688 SW Capitol Highway. noted recent changes in
persannel at the City of Portland’s Planning Burcau. He said Metro should adopt this resolution and the
Memorandum of Understanding with Multnomah County 1o acquire their parks system as quickly as possible.

Michael Carlson. Portland Audubon Society, $151 NW Comell, Portland. said consolidation of Multnomah
County's parks system under Mctro’s auspices would lay an important foundation for the Greenspaces Program.
He encouraged Metro’s leadership role in development and community outreach effonts and offered the
Audubon Society s assistance on same. He said the Greenspaces Masterplan was comprehensive in scope and
would show the community that Greenspaces contained facets imponant to the community.

Commissioner Bonnic Hays. chair, Washingion County Board of Commissioners, said suppont for a hond
measure could be strengthened 1if cities and counties agreed together on how funds would be spent. She said
such 1ssues caused uncertainty duning the last campaign.  She said revenues for Greenspaces would originate
within the Urban Growth Boundary (UGB) and asked whether counties could use those funds for areas outside
the UGB. She said that issue should be clarified to avoid inequity.

Councilor Kvistad asked 1f the Metropolitan Policy Advisory Committee (MPAC) could be the forum, as a
decision-making body. to address the issues raised by Commissioner Hays at this mecting. Commussioner Hays
said that was outside MPAC s scope of authority per the Metro Chanter. Councilor Devhin said the benefits to
citizens outside Metro’s boundaries should be demonstrated also.  The Council and Commissioner Hays
discussed the 1ssues further.  Councilor Moore asked Commssioner Hays if the 1ssucs she had raised affected
hers and Washington County s support of Metro’s bond measure. Commissioner Hays said whether or not her
questions at this meeting were answered. her support and the County's suppont of Greenspaces was a scparate
1ssuc and said she believed in preservation of green spaces. Commussioner Hays and Councilor Moore
discussed the financial sphit between Metro and local junisdictions. Councilor Moore asked if financial issues
should be decided before the clection or after. Commissioner Hays said timing would not matter if she could be
assured 100 percent of funding would be solely dedicated towards the preservation of green spaces and natural
arcas, but said bond funds should not be applied for the maintcnance of municipal/recreational parks. She said
municipal parks should be funded by local govemment, and in that case, should get a 25 percent sphit for that

purpose.

Chus Beek. Trust for Public Lands (TPL), 1211 SW 6th, Portland. urged the Council to adopt Resolution No.
93-1844  He noted concerns expressed by the Council Governmental Affairs Commitiee the previous week. but
said as the bond measure campaign evolved and developed. those concerns could casily be alleviated and
addressed.  He said 1t was extremely important for Metro to acquire Multnomah County ‘s parks system for the
Greenspaces Program 1o be successful

Scott Keller. citizen, 7504 SW View Point Terrace, Portland, asked where the revenue to pay for the
Greenspaces Program would come from. He asked what effect payment of those revenues would have on the
cconomy. He asked Councilor Deviin where revenues to repay the bond issue would come from. He said he
was not familiar with the “75:25 split” referred to at this mecting. He asked where funds for maintenance of
green spaces would come from. He did not suppont adoption of Resolution No. 93-1844. He said there would
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be a sales 1ax measure on the ballot in November and said that could completely ovcrwhelm the Greenspaces
ballot measure and said also the amount of funding Metro was asking for was too high.

Councilor Devlin answered Mr. Keller's questions on financing and revenue. Mr. Keller said another issue was
how the hond measure would impact property tax revenues.

Linda Dobsop. citizen, 2237 SE 13th, Ponland, urged the Council to adopt Resolution No. 93-1844. She said
Mectro should pursue the original $200 million amount asked for in the first ballot measure. She encouraged
Metro to 1involve the communmity and said the ballot measure should be successful the second time around.

Presiding Officer Wyers said adoption of Resolution No. 93-1844 did not necessarily preclude asking for $200
million when the measure was on the ballot.

Joho Sherman. Friends of Forest Park. 1912 NW Aspen. Pontland. said Friends had raised $1 million in the last
four years for the acquisition of lands surrounding Forest Park. He said such fund raising was a big burden for
citizens who could usc assistance from government. He discussed Commissioner Hays' testimony given at this
meeting. and said the issues she had raised had already been painfully and carefully worked out in the
Greenspaces policy committees.

irish Bunnell. citizen, 1729 SE 38th, Portland, urged Metro to take over Multnomah County parks system when
that 1ssuc came before them. He said he was employed as a planner and an architect and served on the board of
directors for the Wetlands Conservancy. He said it did not take a great deal of funding for local junsdictions 1o
purchase properuics.

Zephyr Moorg. ciizen. 2732 NE 15th, Portland, said the Greenspaces Program must go ahead because available
lands were being developed too rapidly . She said Metro’s Greenspaces Program and Multnomah County's
parks system should be consolidated. She said professional assistance should be procured for assistance on
techmgques on how to run a professional campaign for the second Greenspaces ballot measure.

Steve Johpson. Johason Creek Cornidor Commuttee, discussed work done by citizens to preserve the Creek,
including fish surveys. He discussed the history of that area and noted his family had donaied the area for
public usc and that citizen efforts had stopped vandalism and crime there. He said his property had a fish
hatchery and that 80,000 fish had beer put back into the Creek. He said maintenance i1ssues had been raised at
this meeting and noted stone walls separating farms 1n England had been maintained for centuries by families on
a generational basis

Lun Sharp. ciuzen. 10906 SE S4th Place. Milwaukie, said she was one of the first citizens 1o work on the now-
called Greenspaces Program in 1988 She discussed her effonts to inventory natural arcas within Metto's
boundarics. She said she was disappointed at the tine to leam the only tool available for such work was high-
level anenal photography and said she drew the terrain by hand on maps. She said that inventory showed how
much the terrain had changed since 1981 because of the real estate boom. She said more natural arcas and
green spaces were lost every day. but did not think the measure should be on the ballot in November, but
should be put 10 the voters in spring. 1994, She noted she also served on the North Clackamas Regional Park
Advisory District Board. She favored a split between Metro and local jurisdictions.  She said the Multnomah
County parks system should be consolidated with Greenspaces to add credibility and because business and civic
lcaders would be needed for support. She said there should also be an educational outreach program to
slustrate social and other benefits 1o the community .
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Robert Mann. Washington County ESD. 17705 NW Springville Road. Portland. noted timber in natural areas
was beginning to disappear because it fetched a good price and said Metro act quickly to preserve natural arcas.

Carol Pinegar. citizen. 2535 NE 13th, Portland. submitted written testimony (filed with the record of this
mecting). Ms. Pinegar urged the Council to vote yes on Resolution No. 93-1844.

John LeCavalier. president. Fans of Fanno Creek. PO Box 25835, Portland. submitted written testimony (filed
with the record of this meeting) in suppont of the resolution also. He asked Metro to: 1) Work with Multnomah
County Parks to take over Multnomah County parks and relaed facilities; said 2) The Council should commit to
deveioping a "Blue Ribbon Pancl® of local civic and business leaders because without such commitment, the
bond measure should not be forwarded; and 3) Metro should seck campaign help from outside professionals to
ensure the success of the campaign.

Presiding Officer Wyers asked 1f any other persons present wished to testify. No other persons appeared to
testify and the public hearing was closed.

The Council briefly discussed Resolution No. 93-1844.

Motion 10 Amend: Councilor Devlin moved, seconded by Councilor McFarland, 1o amend Resolution
No. 93-1844 by adding a fifth Be It Resolved section as follows: °5. That staff is
further directied to establish a process 10 consult with business and civic leaders for
recommendations on the particular election date and bond measure amount, and retumn
to the Council by October 15, 1993, with a specific recommendation on the
consultation process.”

Voic on Motion 10 Amend: Councilors Buchanan, Devlin, Gates. Hansen, Kvisiad, McFarland, McLain,
Moore, Van Bergen, Washington and Wyers voted aye. Councilors Gardner
and Monroc were absent.  The vote was unanimous and the motion to amend
passed.

Vote on Main Motion as Amended: Councilors Buchanan, Devlin, Gardner, Gates. Hansen, Kvistad,
McFarland, McLain, Moore, Van Bergen, Washington and Wyers
voted aye. Councilors Gardner and Monroe were absent. The vote
was unanimous and Resolution No. 93-1844A was adopted.

ADDITIONAL/UNSCHEDULED ITEM

Councilor Moore announced her intent to move for reconsideration of Resolution No. 931848 defeated by a 7/6
vote at the September 9 Council meeting. Councilor Moore read from a prepared statement (filed with the
record of this meeting).

Mouon to Recopsider:  Councilor Moore moved, seconded by Councilor Devlin, 1o reconsider Resolution No.
93.1848.

The Council discussed the motion to reconsider.
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Vote on_Motion 19 Recopsider:  Councilors Buchanan, Deviin, Hansen, Kvistad, McLain, Moore and Van
Bergen voted aye. Councilors Gates, McFarland, Washington and Wyers
voted nay. Councilors Gardner and Monroc were absent. The vote was 7/4
in favor and Resolution No. 93- 1848 was before the Council for
consideration.

Motion Councilor Moore moved. seconded by Councilor McLain, to return Resolution No. 93-1848 10

the Sohd Waste Committec for consideration at the same time the Committee considers the
franchise application of A.C. Trucking for the Forest Grove Transfer Station, but 1n no case.
any later than January 15, 1994

Executive Officer Cusma said the Council made their decision on the resolution at its September 9 meeting and
that 11 was unfair to resurrect the resolution without due public notice to the citizens who testified on the issues
carlier. She said reviving the issue again would make Metro look badly and smacked of deals being made in
private behind back doors.

Councilor Gates said the real issues were not about tonnage or the lack thereof and/or routing haulers or other
1ssues, but had 10 do with money. He said the City of Wilsonville wanted the propeny taxes and that Oregon
City and Clackamas County wanted to promote the End of the Oregon Trail. He said he was n favor of the
latter also. but said unless all of Metro South Station was removed. reducing tonnage would not change
circumstances 1n that location. He said this son of action was why govemment was becoming less and lcss
relevant to citizens on a daily basis.

Councilor McLain said people would not and should not be cut out of the process.  She said the vote was for
reconsidcration only which did not mean the Council would build the Meiro West Station.  She said the action
should be 1aken 10 consider all of the available information 1n a comprehensive manner. She said citizens would
have the opportunity to tesufy again at the Sohd Waste Commuttee and Council levels

Councilor Devhin said that some Councilors felt that all options related to the Forest Grove Transfer Station
(FGTS) had not been fully explored and that they should be. He said his biggest concern as a Councilor was
what was best for the region as a whole, as well as to evaluate the needs of his district.  He said the previous
decision made by the Council on September 9 was also a decision not to fully address or assess those needs

Councilor Buchanan said the Solid Waste Commuttee would deal with the issucs in a comprehensive manner and
conduct a thorough public hearings process.

Councilor Washington asked where the new information referred 1o had been two weeks ago.  Councilor Moore
said a new application had been submitied the week of September 20 and she had just seen it the date of this
meeting. She said the Council should have the opportunity to evaluate the new information. Councilor
Washington said if any more new information was going (0 be provided, he wished to see it immediately.
Councifor McLain said it was a courtesy to allow parties 10 provide new information or a new interpretation of
existing information.

Councilor Hansen said the Council was not acting in an underhanded manner and objected to allegations that it
was. She said it was the Council's right to review such information.

Councilor Van Bergen said the issuc now before the Council was whether or not to refer Resolution No. 93-
1848 back 1o the Solid Waste Committee and said the Council should move to the issue at hand.
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Councilor McFarland said she had difficulty with the fact that Metro had a put-or-pay contract which paid a
vendor $16.000 per month at a transfer station which was below tonnage capacity. She said until Metro used its
existing facilities to their fullest capacities, she could not support building a new (ransfer station.

Councilor Moore said she did not raise the issues frivolously. She said because of the way staff handled the
issues/information. the close vote at the Council meeting September 9, and the questions raised, had made her
want to have as much information as possible on the issues before the Council made its final decision.

Presiding Officer Wyers opened 2 public hearing.

Bruce Broyssard. president. Cad Tek, 1106 W. Bumnside, Suite 400, Portland, expressed strong objections to
reconsideration of Resolution No. 93-1848. He appreciated the points made by Councilor Moore. but said he
would not have even known the Council was going to do this at this meeting but for the fact that he came to
Metro's Data Resource Center to buy a map. He said the Legislature should examine whether or not Metro
should be in existence. He said because of this action, the Metro Council had no credibility. He said he and
other citizens came and testified sirongly against Metro building a new transfer station where it was not needed
and raising solid waste rates. He said he and those citizens could come again. but did not know if there was
any point to doing so. He expressed strong disappoiniment that the Council did not respect input from the
public. He said it was unfair ta vote again on an tssuc that had already been defeated. He said the issues had
already been before the Council for a long time. He said the Council represented the public and should work
for the public’s best interests.

Presiding Officer Wyers asked if any other persons present wished to testify. No other persons appeared to
testify and the public hearing was closed.

Voig:  Councilors Buchanan. Devlin, Hansen, Kvistad, McLain, Moore and Van Bergen volied aye.
Councilors Gates, McFarland, Washington and Wyers voted nay. Councilors Gardner and Monroc
were absent.  The vote was 7/4 1n favor and Resolution No. 93-1848 was referred back to the Solid
Waste Committee for consideration.

12 solytion No. 93 or t [\] Ofizi )
between Metro and the City of Portland Burcay of Genera) Services for a Community Policing Center
1n the Mciro Regional Center
Motiop: Councilor Hansen maved, seconded by Counctlor Devlin, for adoption of Resolution No. 93-
1843,

Councilor Hansen gave the Regional Facithiues Commuttee’s report and recommendations.  Councilor
McFarland entered Council Analyst Casey Shont's September 22 memorandum, “Community Policing Facility "
into the record of this meeting. Mr. Short's memorandum 1o Councilors McFarland and Hansen defined the
purpose of, and for what acuvities, the facility would be used for.

Licutenant John Hren. Portland Police Burcau. explained 1o Councilor Van Bergen that City of Pontland police
always carned firearms on their person.

Voig:  Councilors Buchanan, Deviin, Gates, Hansen, Kvistad, McFarland. MclLain, Moore and Washingion
voted aye. Councilors Van Bergen and Wyers voted nay  Councilors Gardner and Monfoe were
absent. The vote was 9/2 in favor and Resolution No. 93-1843 was adopted.

Councilor Hansen was excused from atiendance at this ime in order to atiend another meeting.
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Motion: Councilor Van Bergen moved. seconded by Councilor Devlin, for adoption of Resolution No.
93-1847.

Councilor Van Bergen gave the Planning Committee's report and recommendations and explained Mr. Hollern
was retirning from his post as chair of the Oregon Transportation Commission. He said he had known and
worked with Mr. Hollem for many years and valued his contributions in improving transportation in Oregon.
He said Mr. Hollern's work and administrative leadership had been cxemplary .

Vote:  Councilors Devlin, Gates, Kvistad, McFarland. McLain. Moore. Van Bergen, Washington and Wyers
voted aye. Councilors Buchanan, Gardner, Hansen and Monroe were absent. The vote was unanimous
and Resolution No. 93-1847 was adopied.

7.4 Resoluuion No. 93-1816, For the Purpose of Endorsing the Carbon Monoxide (CO) Contingency Plan
Mouop: Councilor Deviin moved, seconded by Councilor Moore, for adoption of Resolutioin No. 93.
1816

Councilor Devhin gave the Planning Commitiec's report and recommendations. He said the resolution endorsed
the carbon monoxide (CO) contingency plan. He said Metro had already adopted a state implementation plan
for air quality. He said the region was currently classified as a “non-attainment” area for both carbon monoxide
and ozone, and therefore, Metro had to forward this plan to the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) 10
demonstrate how the region would reach “attainment™ by November 1993 for ozone and December 1995 for
carbon monoxide.

Presiding Officer Wyers opened a public hearing.

Anne O'Ryap. public affairs manager, Amernican Automobile Association of Oregon (AAA), 600 SW Market
Street, Portland. said Resolution No. 93-1816 would increase the oxygen content of winter fuel from 2.7 10 2.9
percent. She said AAA applauded Metro’s efforts to achicve clean air for the region, but also believed those
cfforts would be senously compromised by the fact that Oregon did not have a fuel testing program. She said
Orcgon was one of only six states without a fuel quality or testing program. She said without such

programs ‘testing. those states became dumping grounds for fuel that had been rejected elsewhere. She cited two
reports: 1) “The Public Citizens Report” dated 1993; and 2) The U.S General Accounting Office’s report.

She offered to make the reports available to the Council upon request and said both had determined there were
scrious problems related to the lack of fuel testing. She said oxygenated fuel caused problems in Oregon
because there was no proof that Oregonians were geiting the fucl they were supposed to be getting.  She urged
the Council to join AAA 10 find a solution 10 the lack of fuel testing in Oregon.

To Councilor Van Bergen's question, Ms. O'Ryan said AAA supported Metro's cfforts to achieve clean air and
oxygenated fuel content. but were concerned about improper fucls being oxygenated and causing problems for
travellers.  Councilor McFarland said when she used oxygenated fuel, her milcage had reduced dramatically.
Ms. O'Ryan said oxygenated fuel should not cause problems if the proper fuels were oxygenated. Councilor
Deviin asked how the federal government handled the issues. Ms. O'Ryan said the Environmental Protection
Agency’s (EPA) budget had been cut and such testing had been climinated.  She said the State's Agriculural
Division of Weights and Measures also used to conduct fuel tests.  She said AAA and Oregon’s Agriculiural
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Depariment supponied Senate Bill 260 which would have required fuel testing. but said it did not get out of
committec.

Howard Harris. Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division, 811 SW 6th Avenue.
Portland. noted he served on the Transponation Policy Altematives Commitiee (TPAC). He said DEQ did test
fucls in winter for oxygenated levels and/or content. He said fuel quality was an issue, but should be separated
from oxygenated fuel issues. He said fuel testing was outside of DEQ's authority He noted vehicle fuel
cconomy was reduced in winter because gasoline was actually less dense than in summer and had less enerpy
content. He said drivers had more stops and stants in winter than in summer which reduced fuel economy also.

Councilor Washington asked whose responsibility it would be 1o test fuel. Mr. Harris said it appeared (o be the
Agnicultural Department’s responsibility, but said the issue should be finally decided by the State Legislature.

Voi¢-  Councilors Buchanan, Devhin, Gates, Kvistad, McLain, Moore. Van Bergen, Washington and Wyers
voted aye. Councilor McFarland voted nay. Counctlors Gardner, Hansen and Monroc were absent.
The vote was 9/1 1n favor and Resolution No. 931816 was adopted.

Motiop Councilor Moore moved. seconded by Councilor Devlin, for adoption of Resolution No. 93-
1846.

Councilor Moore gave the Planming Commitiee’s report and recommendations. She said the resolution was
Metro's second application for a grant for a congestion pricing pilot program. She said the Federal Highway
Administration (FHWA) rejecied Metro’s first application.  She said this resolution would allow Mectro to
restructure 1ts oniginal applicabon  She said an extensive public process with focus groups was envisioned to
examine the real potential for congestion pricing in the region. She said following that analysis, one site would
be selected for a demonstration project. She said to actually implement the project, the State Legislature had to
approve 1t duning the 1998 Legislative session.

Presiding Officer Wyers opened a public heaning.

Ms. O'Ryan testified again and gave statistical information on polls taken by AAA. She said 82 percent of
those polled expressed objection to congestion pricing.  She said another survey showed over 70 percent of
those polled objected also  She said SB 536 on congestion pricing failed during the 1993 Legislative session.
She said AAA opposed congestion pricing because: 1) It consututed doubie taxation because citizens already
paid for maintenance through gas 1axes and the nght 1o use roads via registration fees: 2) Studies showed that
congestion pricing would hurt conunuters because they could not exercise fiexstility on when they had to travel
10 and, from work: 3) Per September 9 JPACT discussion, Washington County’s representative opposed
congesuion pricing because 1t was a tax without the benefit of voter approval and singled out automobiles only;
and 4) She said The Wall Street Journal reporied such taxes would impact the working poor the most. Ms.
O'Ryan encouraged Metro to find other alternatives to congestion pricing.

The Counci! and Ms. O'Ryan discussed the 1ssues further. Councilor McLain said if the Council adopied the
resolution at this ime, congestion pricing would not be implemented. but a study on the feasibility of congestion
pricing only would be endorsed.
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Scott Keller. citizen, 7504 SW View Point Terrace. Portland, expressed concern about congestion pricing and
Metro's involvernent in same. He said such issues should be handled by the U.S. Department of
Transponation. He said local jurisdictions would oppose congestion pricing and urged the Council not to adopt
the resolution.

Jim Beard. Oregon Environmental Council (OEC), 027 SW Arthur, Portland. noted in response 10 Mr. Keller's
testimony that the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) was involved in the application process. He
said with regard to Councilor Gates™ assertion that congestion pricing was merely terminology for “toll roads.”
he said toll roads were usually nstituted to pay for a specific road. branch or tunnel built. or to add capacity.
He said congcstion pricing was not aimed at new building or capacity, but meant to make the use of roads more
cfficient. He said f{ee revenues could potentially be used to provide alternative transportation or, if appropriate
in a corridor, to add capacity if the demand was there. He said in response to Ms. O'Ryan’s statement that
citizens had no control aver where they worked or lived, which made congestion pricing a burden. that citizens
did have control over where they worked and/or where they lived. He said it could be demonstrated that
citizens did move closer to their work.

The Council and Mr. Beard discussed the issues further. Councilor Kvistad said he did not believe in social
engincering using dis-incentives.  He clanfied that Metro was authorizing and sponsoring a feasibility study
only. Councilor Van Bergen said this was the first ime he had heard that any revenue would be made from
congestion pricing. Mr. Beard clanfied with regard to funding that he meant the textbook application of
congestion pricing and not the pilot project ttself. Councilor Gates again stated his opposition to Resolution No.
93.1846. Counctlor Moore said there was interest 1n evaluating project’s possibilities and that the 1ssues should
he explored. She asked Planning staff to present the Planning Committce with the actual application for review.

Vote:  Councilors Deviin, Kvistad, Mclain, Moaore. Van Bergen, Washington and Wyers voted aye.
Councilors Gates and McFarland voted nay. Councilors Buchanan. Gardner, Hansen and Monroc were
absent. The vote was 7:2 i favor and Resolution No. 93-1846 was adopted.

Presiding Officer Wyers recessed the Council at 7:01 p.m. The Council reconvened at 7:20 p.m.

16 Resolution No. 93-18B48A, For the Purpose of Allogaung |-208 Interstate Transfer Funds to the

South‘North Al 1ves SIS Commin t s to
nd 9 0 1
Moyon: Councilor Kvistad moved, seconded by Councilor Van Bergen, for adoption of Resolution No.
91 IR45A

Councilor Kvistad gave the Planning Committee’s report and recommendations. He said several months
previously, Metro approved a grant application for $987.000 to complete the funding package for the
South/North Alternatives Analysis process. He said at the tume, $4 million in state lottery funds from the State
Legislature, but that Metro had received $2 mullion only which created a shonfall. He said there was
approximately $400.000 i carryover funds from pre-AA acuivities, making up the remainder amount of $1.6
mithon. He sawd the resolution would authonze another grant application for E-4 Interstate Transfer 1-208 Bus
Lane funds for $1.6 mullon to complete the study effort. He said Metro would borrow the $1.6 million from
bus lanes allocated for [-205 o dedicate to the application. He noted a letter from Tri-Met stating they would.
on a date centain, reimburse those funds

There was no Councilor discussion or guestions.
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Vote:  Councilors Buchanan, Devlin, Gates. Kvistad, McFarland. McLain, Moore, Van Bergen, Washington
and Wycers voted aye. Councilors Gardner, Hansen and Monroe were absent.  The vote was
unanimous and Resolution No. 93-1845A was adopted.

Lon. Councilor Kvistad moved. seconded by Councilor Van Bergen, for adoption of Resolution No.
93-1840.

Councilor Kvistad gave the Planning Commitiee's report and recommendations. He explained the
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) served as the hasis for allocating federal funds throughout the
region for Tri-Met, Oregon Department of Transportation, and local road projects. He said with the passage of
the Intcrmodal Surface Transportation Efficiency Act (ISTEA). there had been changes in federal law which
should be reflected in the TIP. He said previously, there had been five-year TIPs with a onc-year annual
clement. He said the five-year TIP was being reduced back to three years with the first year being priority
projects. He said the ncw structure differed from the old in that. if projects from the first-year list were not
ready and slipped from the list. pnorines from the remainder of the three-year program could be brought
forward so that funding opportunities were not lost. He said this TIP schedule was financially constrained and
must fit the resources available. He said previously, Metro had been allowed 10 over-program projects.
Councilor Kvistad noted a letier received from the Oregon Environmental Council dated September 22, 1993,
expressing objection to the TIP as proposed by Metro. He did not know 1if OEC s director or board had signed
off on the content of the letter.

Andy Cotugno, Director of Planning. said staff recommended proceeding with the TIP as written. He said
comments submitted by the OEC in their letter were heard by JPACT. the Planning Commuttee, TPAC and a
public workshop held prior to TPAC. He said with regard to the policy concerns raised in the letter, Metro
staff did not disagrec. He said language had heen included in the resolution to include the public process and to
work with the Metro Committee for Citizen Involvement (MCCI) to improve that process. He said staff
disagreed with the assention that those requirements should be included in this TIP and that Metro had not met
federal requirements for this TIP. He said the forum for examinming such policy issues rested with the Regional
Transportaion Plan (RTP) update, the 2040 Plan, and/or the newly-required congestion management sysiem,
and said those forums would give Metto the opportunity 10 change the TIP if necessary and said that was staff's
mtent Mr. Cotugno said staff had worked well with the OEC on many other 1ssues including Resolution No.
93-1845A just adopted by the Council

Councilor Moore asked at what point a project could be deleted from the TIP. Mr. Cotugno saxd legally. at any
point during the development of a project, a project could be dropped. He said Metro mught have to pay back
federal funds in that case. He said the more funds spent. the less lhikely 1t was that a project would be dropped.
especially after an environmental impact statement (EIS) process. He said once a project survived state land use
and federal environmental planning requirements, the decision had really been made 1o build that project as well
as the decision 10 use night-of-way funds.

Councilor Moore and Mr. Cotugno discussed the issues further. Councilor Moore said many significant
projecis never went through such processes.  She asked why Metro was going from a five-year TIP with the
opportunity for updates to a three-vear TIP with no opportunity for updates. Mr Cotugno said the TIP was
fiscally constrained by the federal government  He said previously with the one-year clement. staff over-
programmed the schedule at 130 percent so that if a project shpped. the project list would sull be full  He said
staff now had to program cxact amounts, so it was incvilable that some projects would not survive. He said
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s1aff needed 10 have the flexibility to have projects move up in priority and said a three-year TIP allowed
projects to carry over into the next fiscal year.

The Council and Mr. Cotugno discussed the issues further. Councilor Devlin noted the RTP was due for a
major update in 1995 and discussed other major comprehensive framework plans scheduled for updates and/or
complenon. He asked how Metro would determine a project would do “no harm™ and ensure needed projects
received the necessary funding. Mr. Cotugno said projects implemented in the previous year using ISTEA and
other funding mechanisms demonstrated the “no harm” policy. Councilor Devlin and Mr. Cotugno discussed
project cnitenia further. Councilor Deviin asked that staff's written response to letters such as that received
from the OEC be disinbuted to the Planning Committee. The Council and Mr. Cotugno briefly discussed the
issucs further.

Presiding Officer Wyers opened a public hearing.

James Beard. Oregon Environmental Council, said he had argued for a long time to improve the public
involvement and comment process. He said ISTEA uself did not require public involvement, but that Metro
was rcquired to undergo a public invalvement process. He expressed concern about “grandfathering”™ older
projects into the new TIP that did not meet ISTEA cniteria now.  He said after discussions with Metro staff,
there was potential to address such 1ssues in the future.

Greg Jones. City of Portland Office of Transportauion. 1120 SW Fifth. Room 702, Portland. urged the Council
to adopt the resolution at this time because Pornland had projects with funding dependent on the resolunon.  He
said the City was aware of, and would work with Metro on. the public involvement process. He said until the
2040 Plan was complete, it would be difficult to make decisions about projects deleied and-or added from the
hist, but said many curremt projects did meet the intent of ISTEA and Goal 12.

Kathy Busse. Mulinomah County Transportauon Division, said Multnomah County was aware of concemns
cxpressed about the public involvement process to-date with regard to the TIP projects.  She said there was
cxicnsive public involvement via local Capital Improvement Programs (CIP) at city and county levels well in
advance of submitting projects to Metro and explained Multnomah County s public involvement process further
She said Mulinomah County hoped to develop a coordinated public involvement process with Mctro.  She said
Multnomah County could work with Metro and idenuify 1ts role 1n the process and when and where citizens
could get involved.  She noted 60,000 brochures were maited out for several workshops.

The Council and Ms. Busse discussed the 1ssues further.  Councilor Moore expressed strong concem about the
lack of coordination on public involvement 1n the past and welcomed Multnomah County 's efforts 10 coordinate
ciizen mvolvement.  Councilor Washington asked what the volume of citizen response was to the brochures.
Ms. Busse said the tumn-out was uneven for the different events and aitendance had ranged from 4-60) citizens.

Mike Borreson. Washington County Department of Land Use and Transportanon, said Washington County had
a few projects in the TIP hist including twe bridge replacements and two safety projects. He said the county
went through an extenstve public involvement process on how to better access and uhihize Sunset. He said two
roads were submatted for safety funding and the County undertook another citizen involvement process on that
apphication also. He cxpressed concern that delay on this resolution meant ODOT or another agency would
delay the projects and reject bids.  He said hids submitted 10 Washington County had come in under bid.

The Council and Mr. Borreson bricfly discussed the i1ssues further. Councilor Moore asked whether
Washingion County’s public involvement process was the same as the CIP process. Mr. Borreson said it was
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not and that the Washington County Board of Commussioners had just approved a CIP public involvement
process.

Presiding Officer Wyers asked if any persons present wished to testify. No other persons appeared to testify
and the public hearing was closed.

Councilor Moore stated her discomfort with switching to a longer TIP schedule. She said staff’s testimony at
this meeting had reassured many of her concerns. Councilor Moore asked staff to delete the last two sentences
from page 4. paragraph 3- “1.ncal CIP development includes ouireach to members of the general public and to
representatives of local Community Planning Organizations (CPOs) formed under authority of ORS Chapter
197. Public comment on CIP project lists 1s obtained both during the initial list formulation process and as a
pan of hearings held prior to CIP adoption by local ordinance.” She said as Metro's public involvement
process currently stood. she did not believe the language was factual. She said staff could include it if it said.
“In some instances...” Mr. Cotugno said the language would be delcted.

Councilor Kvistad said the Council's purpose was to set general policy for the region as a whole. He said the
TIP process was a prudent. long-term planning sirategy and tool for the agency. He said it was imponant to
recogmze that Metro had regional partners and that the process would continue 1o evolve.

Voig:  Councilors Buchanan, Devlin, Gates, Kvistad, McLain, Moore, Van Bergen and Washington voted aye.
Councilors McFarland and Wyers voted nay. Councilors Gardner, Hansen and Monroe were absent
The vote was 8/2 1n favor and Resolution No. 93-1840 was adopted.

18 Resolunon No. 93-1832, For the Purpose of Establishing a Greenspaces Options Demonstration Project
Mouon: Councilor Devlin moved. seconded by Councilor Kvistad, for adoption of Resolution No. 93-
1332

Councilor Deviin gave the Planning Comnuttee’s repont and recommendations. He said the Council would
consider Ordinance No. 93-513 to provide funding for the demonstration project at its October 14 meeting. He
said the options could be purchased cither via gencral obligation bond revenues, if that was approved on the
ballot. or by local junsdictions and funding sources with money set aside specifically for the purpose of
acquinng natural areas.

Councilor Van Bergen said supponters of the resolution did not sell their case very well when testufying at the
Planning Committee.  He said they seemed unable to identify what an option actually was. He said they also
did not appear 10 agrec on the number of options that would actually be purchased. He said if the Greenspaces
measure was going to be on the ballot, supporters should identify and define the program further.

Councilor Devlin clanfied for the record that Metro would purchase three to four properties, that the Trust for
Public Lands (TPL) would purchase the three 1o four properties also, and that Exhibit B stated six to eight
propertics would be purchased. He said that language should be changed to read, “three 10 four "

Voig. Councilors Buchanan, Deviin, Gates. Kvistad, McFarland, McLain, Moore. Van Bergen, Washington
and Wyers voted aye. Councilors Gardner, Hansen and Monroe were absent. The vote was
unammous and Resolution No 93-1832 was adopied.
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Motjon: Councilor Moore moved, seconded by Councilor Buchanan, to approve a letter from the
Council to JPACT endorsing the Planning Commuttee’s direction to: “Provide a funding pool
in the amount of $896,000 to Washington County for completion of the Cedar Hills-Hall
Boulevard “alternate to 217 bike lane system’ 10 be allocated following a public review process
to determine and prioritize the most critical links needed to complete the system.”

Councilor Van Bergen asked Mr. Cotugno if he agreed with the conient of the draft letter distributed. Mr.
Cotugno said he did.

Voie: Councilors Buchanan, Deviin, Gates, Kvistad, McFarland. McLain, Moore, Van Bergen, Washington
and Wyers voted ayc. Councilors Gardner. Hansen and Monroe were absent. The vote was
unamimous and the motion passed..

8.1  Adwisory Commitice Repors
sof the W opn Park Zoo Board of
Councilor McFarland reponed on Friends of the Zoo Board of Directors® activities to-date.
BLM litan Policy Advisory C ,
Councilor McLain reported on the Metropolitan Policy Advisory Committee’s activities to-date.
W, ; - Advisory Co
Counctlor Mclain reponed on the Water Resources Policy Advisory Committee’s activities to-date.

Presiding Officer Wyers distnibuted and filed for the record the final report on the resolution of an informal
complaint made by Council Departiment employees. She said the matter was now considered officially resolved.
Councilor Van Bergen expressed strong objections to the process used and said the complainants should have
identified themselves when making the complaint.  Councilor Van Bergen stated for the record that he was
frustrated over how the matier had been handled. Councilor Buchanan said the evidence in the repont was
fimsy at best and the results dismaying.

Presiding Officer Wyers disiributed her memorandum on upcoming Councilor workshops and noted Planning
staff had requested an all-day workshop be held January 1S on Region 2040 issues. She asked Councilors to
tentatively schedule the workshop at that ume. Councilor Gates said a large enough room should be booked so
that all those who chose 10 do 5o could attend comfortably .

All business having been attended 10, Presiding Officer Wyers adjourned the regular mecting at 9:01 p.m.
Respectfully submatted,

e AU

Pauletic Allen
Clerk of the Council



